
 

Town of Simsbury 

   6 6  T O W N  F O R E S T  R O A D ,  W E S T  S I M S B U R Y ,  C O N N E C T I C U T  0 6 0 9 2 
 

                          ~ Department of Public Works ~
 

 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 
www.Simsbury-ct.gov 

 

Memorandum:  Upcoming Department of Public Works Projects on Firetown Road 
 

To: Maria Capriola, Town Manager 

CC: Melissa Appleby, Deputy Town Manager 

From: Thomas J. Roy, PE - Director of Public Works 

Date: May 8, 2020 
 

 

In the upcoming weeks, the Department of Public Works / Highway Department will be working 
on a number of projects on Firetown Road between West Street and Kelly Farm Road.  The 
construction work includes catch basin replacement and rehabilitations, curb repairs, replacement 
of the existing sidewalks and installation of ADA compliant ramps, and repaving the roadway.  
In addition, Aquarion Water is working on replacing several water mains on side streets in this 
area and the work on Henry James is continuing.  As such, this is an active area for construction.    
 
All of the construction crews are working together and this busy area will be returned to normal 
in late May to early June.  The catch basin and curb work in preparation for paving is tentatively 
schedule for the week of May 18th.  The sidewalk and ADA ramp project will be completed in 
the first week or two of June.  Simscroft Echo Farms is completing the water main project for 
Aquarion. They will be done with the work on Simscroft Place this week and will be back to 
working on Fairview Street at the end of June.   
 
We appreciate the understanding of the residents in this area that have been impacted by so much 
construction in the last two years.  We are confident that this area will look great with the new 
sidewalks and paving and we are excited to complete this multi-year project.   
 
Any questions should be directed to Thomas J. Roy, PE, Director of Public Works, at 860-658-
3222 or troy@simsbury-ct.gov.  
 


